
Greenwich Township Board of Supervisors 

Monday February 26, 2024 @ 7:30 p.m.  

 

 

Attending: Supervisors: Dean Spohn, Victor Berger, Steven Diehl, Professional Staff:  Bobby 

Follweiler and Diane Hollenbach-Administrator 

Guests: Andrew Dietrich, Marc and Dodie Sable, Frederick Germann 

Mr. Spohn called the Greenwich Township Special Meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. and asked 

everyone to rise for the Pledge of Allegiance.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

Please state your name and address if addressing the Board. This meeting will be recorded for 

the accuracy of the minutes and deleted. Attending visitors may also be recording. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

Fred Germann 1273 Krumsville Road, requested that Dodie Sable be removed from the 

Zoning Hearing Board because he believed that sound reports she submitted to the township 

were fraudulent and were provided to convince the township to spend money. Mr. Germann felt 

there needs to be a cross section of the community on the Board of Supervisors and discussed a 

past request for a storm water waiver that Supervisor Diehl voted against even though the 

township engineer was okay with the waiver. Mr. Spohn explained to Mr. Germann that we 

cannot force people to run for office and he and Mr. Diehl both ran unopposed. Mr. Germann 

asked why the change in engineers and listed the past three firms the township had for 

engineering. Mr. Spohn stated the Supervisors are doing what they feel is in the township’s best 

interest. Mr. Germann spoke again about lateral permeability and the inadequate traffic study 

requirements. Mr. Berger stated that the township must follow the state regulations. Mr. 

Germann suggested the township challenge the state regulations. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:   

Driveway Permit Administrator 

A motion was made by Mr. Berger, seconded by Mr. Spohn, to appoint Chris Noll of Keystone 

Engineering Consultants as driveway permit administrator. All voted in favor. Motion carried. 

 

Township Engineer 

A motion was made by Mr. Spohn, seconded by Mr. Diehl, to appoint Systems Design 

Engineering, Inc. as the township engineer with Michael Bingham acting as primary engineer. 

All voted in favor. Motion carried. 

 

Having no further business, Mr. Spohn adjourned the special meeting at 7:40 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

Diane Hollenbach 

Administrator/Secretary/Treasurer 


